PRIME MINISTER - PREMIER MINISTRE

I am pleased to extend my warmest greetings to everyone taking
part in the cultural gala event in support of the Golden Village for the Elderly
project.

The Golden Village for the Elderly is a dream in the making. Once
concluded, it will help a number of seniors of Vietnamese Canadian descent live in
dignity and comfort. This facility, to be located in Vaughan, will offer a wide
range of services that will meet its residents’ cultural, linguistic, housing, and
dietary needs. Proceeds from this evening will help make this project a reality.

I commend the organizers, the members of Lang Duong Lao Tuoi
Hac Ontario, and everyone in attendance, for their commitment to enhancing the
quality of life of the community’s older members. You are supporting a very
worthwhile endeavour while strengthening the bonds of heritage and culture that
unite you.

Please accept my best wishes for an enjoyable evening and for
every success in reaching your fundraising goal.

The Rt. Hon. Stephen Harper, P.C., M.P.
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